At A Public Meeting

            of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

                                 On the 1st day of February, 2010

Roll Call:               George A. Woolsey, Councilman 

        

                                            Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                
        Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman    

        


        Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman


Absent:
        Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                
        James W. Osborne, Town Engineer




        Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:04 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

            The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE 


The Pledge of allegiance to the flag was led by Patrick Berdinelli, one of our County Legislator.
Town Clerk Zarutskie asked everyone to please remember James Patsalos, who passed away on Friday. He was a longtime community leader and a member of the Newburgh School Board for 28 years. Mr. Zarutskie also asked everyone to say a prayer for Ethics Board Member Kate Lindemann who is undergoing surgery.   

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA

Deleted # 8         ENGINEERING: Reduction of Performance for 

                                            Woodlawn Heights
4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS

Bill Corbin, Fleetwood Drive, asked for a description and justification for the purchase of a computer for the Water Department. He also asked if the Town has considered purchasing a computer from a local source. 
5.
Was not listed on the agenda. 

6.
ANIMAL CONTROL: T-94 Withdrawal
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to pay the invoice submitted by Dabroski Brothers from the T-94 account for the following:
MATERIALS





AMOUNT

New fabric on inside kennel gates



$200.00
Add pipe above outside kennel runs



  225.00

New fence and gate on outside run



  475.00

Repair 2 outside kennels with new fabric


  200.00

TOTAL





         $1,100.00
The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey said the T-94 account is a donation account and none of the money comes from taxpayers. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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7.
POLICE: Authorization to Purchase Computer from JAG Grant
Councilman Woolsey said the computer that is being replaced is over five years old. The computer that is currently being used does not have the appropriate software for the various administration tasks required at the Police Department. 
Councilman Piaquadio said the funds for this purchase will come from the 2009 Byrne Justice Assistance Grant (JAG) program award. The cost of this computer, which is a Dell Optiplex 960, is $1,265.60 and will be purchased from State Bid. 
Councilman Woolsey said the Town does try to buy local as often as possible. When the Town makes a purchase from State Bid it is not required to solicit quotes. 
Bill Corbin replied that it is his understanding that local Dell dealers are capable of offering a State Bid price while also making a profit. He suggested the Town investigate buying locally. 

Councilman Piaquadio said the Town has a Government account with Dell. Only certain models are sold from State Bid and have already been put out to bid. Councilman Piaquadio said he will look into buying from local dealers.

Councilman Woolsey suggested that qualified dealers should notify the Town. The Town tries to and does support local dealers. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated January 25, 2010, submitted by Chief John Mahoney, to purchase a Dell Optiplex 960 computer from state bid at a cost of $1,265.60. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

8.
ENGINEERING: Reduction of Performance for Woodlawn Heights

This item was deleted from the agenda. 

9.
WATER DISTRIBUTION: Authorization to Purchase Computer from

                                                            Computer Reserve   


James Osborne, Town Engineer, said the Water Distribution is using an older computer. The data base has an excess of 6,000 data entries and they are running out of space to store records. The computer is slow in changing entries to the data base. The funds for this purchase are available in the 2010 budget. 


Councilman Piaquadio suggested tabling this item. He said the Water Department is not connected to the internet and he wants to be sure that the Dell Optiplex 960 can operate the programs needed in that department.   

All of the Board members agreed. 

10.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS


Town Clerk Zarutskie said the Town Hall will be closed February 12th to observe Lincoln’s Birthday and February 15th to observe President’s Day. 


Councilman Woolsey said he was contacted by the County Executive concerning statements that have been made by individuals throughout the County in regard to bringing the terrorist trial to the City of Newburgh. He opposes having the terrorist trials in Orange County. 
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Councilman Bello said the City of Newburgh is not equipped to handle such a high profile case. 


Councilman Piaquadio said it should be held in a in a high security facility.


Councilwoman Greene worries that if the trials were held in the City of Newburgh it would take our Police Officers away from the residents of the Town. She said our utmost concern is for the safety of our Town’s residents and is not in favor of having the trials in the City of Newburgh. 
11.
PUBLIC COMMENTS   

Margaret Gaydos, Morley Circle, asked what the criteria would be for a Town resident, who has formed an association, to utilize Town buildings or space for monthly meetings.  

Town Clerk Zarutskie said the Town has a policy, which was adopted about 15 years ago, that allows only political organizations to use the Meeting Room in Town Hall. 


Ms. Gaydos asked about using other Town buildings such as the Police Department training room. 


Councilman Woolsey said that would be up to the Chief of Police. He suggested contacting the Commissioner of Parks and Recreation about using the Recreation Department for their meetings.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said that political organizations can request, in writing, to use the Meeting Room in Town Hall. 

Ms. Gaydos, asked what was the last time this Board negotiated with the PBA or the CSEA. 

Councilman Bello said there is a meeting in place for the Police contract. 


Councilman Woolsey said presently both contracts are in the hands of the attorneys.


Ms. Gaydos asked why the Town can not settle the contracts before it goes the attorney route. 


Councilman Woolsey said the Town works hard to settle these contracts, but it takes both sides to agree to the terms. 


Chris Marino, Waring Road, said he is a teacher for the Newburgh City School District. Part of the curriculum for his honor class is to become involved in local government. He thanked Town Clerk Zarutskie for taking the time to answer all of the students questions.


Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Marino to ask the students make the Council aware that they are at the meetings because the Board would like them to participate by leading in the pledge to the flag.

Joseph Roy, Hill Street, came forward and suggested that the Town’s Department Heads should attend the Town Board meetings to answer questions that the public may have. He thanked the Board for their comments on the terrorist situation. 


Councilman Woolsey said the Board will take his comments under 
considerations.
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Mr. Roy said on Friday the 22nd at 2:00 p.m. he was at Lowes Home Improvement Store which is located on Route 300, when he was approached by a Highway Department employee who made threatening comments to him. Mr. Roy said Highway Employees have come to Town Board meetings stating that they have been threatened by the same employee. 


Councilman Woolsey said he is going to speak to the employee in question for his version of the story and that he would get back to Mr. Roy. 


Pat Williams, Meadow Hill, announced the Town of Newburgh American Legion Post 1420, who gave back money to the Town last year, did not have good rentals for the months of January and February. They are having a dinner at the Legion Hall on February 13th and March 13th. She encouraged all of the elected officials and the public to attend the dinners to give their support. 
Mrs. Williams asked Mark Taylor to stipulate the law which says when a dollar amount should be mentioned for public record. 


Mr. Taylor said the Board’s said he is not able to recite that information at this time. The actions relate to specific amounts which are frequently on written documents that are before the Board. He said it is advisable that the minutes also contain those amounts written on the documents. 

Mrs. Williams requested that the Board mention the specific amounts at the meetings. She asked if CUMO Pollutions was reinstated this year. 


Mr. Taylor said there was a discussion that CUMO retention would be continued and there is an agreement that is being negotiated with CUMO.


Ms. Williams said CUMO said they only had a one year contract in 2009, which should have been renewed in January.


Mr. Osborne said that CUMO submitted a contract to the Town in December which has been reviewed and comments have been made. Mr. Taylor is now bringing the comments back to CUMO and hopefully there will be a final contract to present to the Board shortly.      

Ms. Williams asked if there are approvals needed by Orange County for certain permits. 


Mr. Osborne said there are requirements mandated by the State Department of Health for the licensing of Water Treatment Operators and Water Distribution Personnel both of CUMO employees have a license to operate the Water Plant.   


Ms. Williams asked if the Town had an employee that could do the work that CUMO is doing. It is her opinion that promoting an employee would save the Town money. 

Mr. Osborne said there are employees that have the appropriate licensing, but it is up to the Board to decide to promote them to the management position.


Mrs. Williams said the New York State Comptroller Reports states that the Town of Newburgh supplies water that is not metered to the Town of New Windsor.  The Town of Newburgh charges the Town of New Windsor a fixed amount for an estimated consumption. She asked if the Town has looked into having the water supplied to New Windsor metered. 
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Mr. Osborne said since the Comptroller’s Report the Supervisor from the Town of Newburgh has written a letter to the Supervisor of New Windsor advising them if they want the Town of Newburgh to continue to supply them with water they have to fix the water meter and make sure it is accurate. The Town of Newburgh only supplies New Windsor with water on an emergency bases, which is an infrequent occurrence. 


Bill Corbin, Fleetwood Drive, asked what role the new computer will serve that was approved for the Engineering Department. He asked if any software would be used from the old computer. 
Mr. Osborne said it will be used for basic office tasks, emailing, spread sheets, word processing, data base work and map AutoCAD. Mr. Osborne said part of the reason for the upgrade was other professional organizations that communicate with his office are on a higher platform than the Town of Newburgh is. He frequently had problems opening documents that he receives from other offices and the computer that was replaced was 5 to 6 years old. 

Mr. Corbin disagrees with the upgrade and asked if it was a wise purchase. He has concerns that all of the Town Departments will have to upgrade their computers. He encouraged the Town to buy wisely.   

Councilman Piaquadio said that the current computer being used by the Engineering Department hard drive is failing. This computer is the only computer that the engineer uses. Mr. Piaquadio said the Town is currently installing a server that will tie in all of the Town’s Departments.  

Mr. Corbin asked who the Liaison to the Recreation Department was and do they have the experience for that position. He asked if the Liaisons for the Town Departments are experienced to step into the roll of that Department Head.   

Councilwoman Greene said she became the Liaison to Recreation in January and she has had a meeting with the Commissioner. Councilwoman Greene has been with the Town of Newburgh for over 30 years and has watched Chadwick Lake grow. She said she does not have the education or the time to become the Commissioner. The Town’s Commissioner puts in many long hours. He participates in many of the recreations programs, always strives to make things  better and never put the focus on himself.
Mr. Corbin has concerns with the resume that was submitted by the Commissioner for this position.

Councilman Woolsey asked Mr. Corbin if he could point out any deficiency that is being made by the Commissioner. 

Mr. Corbin asked if the Town is bound to accept State bids. 

Councilman Piaquadio said the items on State bid have already been put out to bid. If the Town decides to not use State bid then they have to solicit 3 quotes for the items or services that are under $10,000.00, anything over $10,000.00 has to be put out to bid. 
Councilman Piaquadio said the Town now has email and there is great communication between departments. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said the Town has a website thanks to Councilman Piaquadio.

 PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING     FEBRUARY 1, 2010      PAGE 6

Councilman Piaquadio thanked Councilwoman Greene for the suggestion. 

Mr. Corbin said that last year he had made suggestions for a Local Laws to change the Town Code. He has not heard if his suggestions have been taken under consideration.  He asked if someone was able to partition the Board to change Local Laws. Mr. Corbin asked if he will he receive a formal response with the decision. 

Mr. Taylor said the Town does not have a standard procedure for code enactment.  He suggested that Mr. Corbin draft a letter and direct it to the Board. The response is at the desecration of the Supervisor. 
Pat Williams, Meadow Hill, asked if the outdoor rink at the Recreation Department is used for ice skating. She also inquired as to why there has not been a Recreation Committee meeting. 
Councilwoman Greene said there are problems making ice at the outside rink due to the connections, which is being looked into. The rink is used for summer hockey and people are ice skating at Chadwick Lake. She said that Recreation Committee was having a problem with having a quorum for a meeting. It is something the Board has to look into.

Councilman Woolsey asked if there were any other questions. There were none. He said this Board is always willing to listen to good constructive ideas that the residents of the Town may have and encouraged people to bring them to the attention of the Board. He thanked everyone for coming. 

12.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:26 p.m. by Councilman Bello to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
Meeting adjourned at 8:26 p.m.

Submitted by
_____________________________                          _________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
